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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 


Minutes of the Full Commission Meeting Held November 08, 2011 
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This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 

Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman B. Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes:
A motion was presented and seconded to approve minutes from October 10, 2011 Full Commission meeting. Minutes were approved.

Discussion and Action Items:
DNREC Chesapeake Bay Phase II WIP Presentation

Chairman Vanderwende introduced Jennifer Volk, DNREC, who gave a Powerpoint presentation. (A copy of which is attached to the original minutes). Since a copy is attached, some highlights of the presentation and following discussions will be included in these minutes.

· Delaware was given the highest rating by EPA of the six states required to submit a Chesapeake Bay Phase I WIP; limited oversight…the other five states will see EPA involvement on a greater scale than Delaware.

· The Phase II WIP will break things down by County so that the Conservation Districts and others can target their goals.

· This WIP also includes two-year milestone goals…the first of which are set for 2013.

· Phosphorous being sold for non-farm use has decreased by 92% since 2005; going from more than 800 tons being sold, down to less than 70 tons. This is important for the Model, to receive credit for the decrease.

· There was a question regarding some sort of bank that would pay to put new practices on ag land and who would operate the program. Jen responded that there are a lot of unanswered questions regarding this possible program, and that it could be DNREC or some third party entity; it could be the Commission partnering with the Cool Water Advisory Council.

· In the past year, more data was sent to the Chesapeake Bay Model and EPA than had ever been sent before, and to start getting credit for new practices such as pasture fencing.

· For the new WIP, the goal of 90,000 acres within the watershed should utilize cover crops, which is a large increase from the 20,000 acres currently utilizing cover crops. There are very specific implementation goals for which types of crop as well as planting dates; more credit is given, for example, for rye that is planted early.

· Secretary Kee added for the farmland that is within the State Forests, as the leases expire with the grower, the new lease will require the use of cover crops. Jen said there is also a grant through the Federal Forestry Service for planting trees; she believes that it cannot be used for federal lands, but she sees nothing to preclude it from being used on state owned lands. This information is will be forwarded to the Public Lands Committee to see if it merits filing an application for the grant.

· If progress were to be stalled between now and 2025, EPA could still come in with major consequences through the use of backstop measures. This could impact municipal stormwater, industrial and municipal wastewater sources, and agricultural operations by making more animal operations CAFOs and making them get permits. EPA could also come in and say how any funding for various programs must be spent. EPA must be made aware though, that there are serious funding limitations.

· It was pointed out that the existing 20,000 cover crop acres are tracked via cost share information, and there needs to be some system of tracking all cover crop acreage regardless of cost share assistance.

Ms. Volk then gave a small presentation regarding Bucks Branch Watershed which has a high concentration of nitrogen. Studies are being conducted to determine if the cause is agricultural or if it is because of subdivision septic systems. Cost share options for 2600 septic system inspections and possible system retrofits are being discussed. Chairman Vanderwende shared that he owns land that drains into that watershed, and the poultry houses in that area are not as concentrated as they are in a lot of other areas. 

Chairman Vanderwende thanked Jen Volk for the interesting and educational presentation.

DNMC Technology Subcommittee Meeting Report

Chairman Vanderwende introduced Commissioner Keen, who provided the following overview:

The Subcommittee discussed the EIP group, which is an environmental group headquartered in Washington, DC. They challenged the State Technical Standards on manure incorporation, and the 590 Nutrient Management Plan. The Subcommittee asked Mark Davis to rewrite the State Technical Standard on manure incorporation, to provide clarification and to include some best management practices. The 590 challenge dealt with manure application and the timing of planted crops. The Subcommittee asked Mark Davis to respond, saying that the State has a no nitrogen application regulation that is effective from December 7th through February 15th, and no changes will be made to that regulation.

Environmental Stewardship Award Program

Chairman Vanderwende introduced Larry Towle, who provided the following:

For the past two years, they have really focused on the poultry industry. He inquired if they should include all agricultural producers. Commissioner Elliott shared that he would like to include the golf course groups to recognize what they are trying to do. He would also like to see more public relations from the recipients at the end of the program. He added that sometimes when he mentions that he is with the Nutrient Management Commission, people are unaware of the Commission. He thinks the Commission needs to do a better job of educating the public, and he thinks that the Environmental Stewardship Award is a good way to do that. Commissioner Keen inquired if they came out of the poultry industry, how would they fund it? Discussion provided that they could seek contributions from Southern States, and other companies serving the agricultural community. Commissioner Blessing suggested that they have a couple of different categories that they could do every few years. The amount of prizes is $1,000 to the winner and $500 to two runners-up; with lane signs and other miscellaneous expense, the total amount necessary is $3,000. Secretary Kee committed to trying to raise the necessary funding for the awards. Commissioner O’Neill added that he feels it’s great to open it up to the other sectors, but he thinks it’s impossible this year because they are so close to the date; there are inspections, etc. involved in the decision making process. Commissioner Baldwin cautioned that they have to be careful in how they market the program, because the Conservation Districts run their environmental stewardship program for both urban and agricultural; they have to be careful not to pick the same recipients, and the public is confused about who is getting what and why. Commissioner Keen added that when they choose the poultry industry, the poultry companies do a nice job with all the marketing and promotion. He said that when they went one year with crop farmers, the fertilizer companies handled it. If the nominees were to come from areas other than poultry, the Commission would need to request nominations from some professional entity, such as the Delaware Nursery Landscape Association, the Golf Course Superintendents Association, etc. Commissioner Hill verified that the nominees must operate under a nutrient management plan. Commissioner O’Neill said that due to logistics and planning, it would be better to keep this year as it has been done in the past and maybe open it up next year. After discussion, the Commissioners decided to operate the program as in years past, and they will consider changes for the 2012 award.

Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation (CAFO) Update

Larry Towle provided the following report:

DNREC posted a final notice stating the regulations would be final November 11th, and they opened it up for public comments again. No one has asked for anything, so the regulations will be promulgated on the November 11, 2011.

Administrator’s Report: 

Larry Towle outlined the Administrator’s Report (a copy of which is attached to the original minutes).

DNREC has stated that they will be able to extend funding for the CAFO Coordinator positions for 2 additional years.

The final language is in place for the Delaware Park permit. It now goes to EPA for review, with 30 days for comment. That permit was started in July.

Secretary Kee stated that every two months, the Commission meeting is in conflict with the DPI board meeting. He asked that the meetings be moved every other month going forward in January. Chairman Vanderwende said that when they picked Tuesday, it was because not many organizations met on Tuesday evening. 

It was moved and approved unanimously that effective January 2012, the Nutrient Management Commission will change their meeting date from the second Tuesday to the first Tuesday of every month.

Public Comments: None
It was moved and approved that the Commission enter into Executive Session.

Chairman Vanderwende explained that no decisions will be made during Executive Session. He invited the public attendees to return after the Session, but that they are not required to stay to receive credit.

The Commission moved into Executive Session at 08:06 p.m.

The Commission returned to Open Session at 08:29 p.m.

Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be December 13, 2011 at 7:00 pm.

Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
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